Maple Grove Township Board Meeting Minutes

2017/02/20
Presented by: Tish Yaros - Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM. All board members were present. The minutes from the January 19th
meeting were read and motion made by Trustee Wendling and seconded by Anderson to approve. Motion
carried.

Cheryl Hadsall our commissioner from Saginaw County shared information from the county level including the
jail project that is still in the works, change in officer uniforms, and an update on the state worker pension
meeting set for Wednesday, February 22nd. She feels they will be able to share a fair plan.

Fire Chief Andres shared information on the new 800 service and an update on the truck. The work is
progressing well with a few minor changes due to model year differences. Pumps, cutters and jaws were
tested and fixes made to ensure everything is certified. All policy and procedures are now updated for
insurance purposes including the sexual harassment policy.

Treasurer Bishop shared information about the Mld Michigan Waste Authority meeting regarding the
agreements from various townships. A new agreement may be coming to close some loopholes. She also
shared information from compliance officer, Pat Olk (absent) on updates regarding noise and animal
complaints.

Clerk Yaros shared information that the Shiawassee and Saginaw school agreements were completed and that
she has completed and passed the clerk training certification. Also, there is an election May 2nd regarding a
Chesaning school millage.

Trustee Wendling shared information from the planning commission meeting about upcoming meeting dates on
2/6, 4/3, 6/5, 8/7, 10/2, and 12/4. He also shared information regarding a possible purchase of land for
apartments and an update on the park equipment. A decision will need to be made regarding what to do with
the playground equipment in order to meet safety codes. Discussion can be made at the budget meeting.

Trustee Andersen shared information regarding some county road commission projects and that a billing
process change will help get paperwork done quicker.

Supervisor Krupp shared information from the road commission who did pothole patching and grading gravel
roads. He is also working on a new policy for tax relief due to poverty hardship. Guidelines need to be
reviewed with the board of review. There is also a budget meeting which will be held on Monday, 2/27. There
has been no further movement on the Mistequay project because it is on hold until the Albee suit has been
settled.

Treasurer Bishop motion to approve bills #18005 through #18036 totaling $25,766.42, supported by Wendling.
Motion carried.

Treasurer Bishop motion to adjourn meeting, Clerk Yaros supported. Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at
7:49 PM.



